Fruitport District Library Board of Directors
Regular Meeting
Wednesday, July 17, 2024


The meeting was called to order by President Rose Dillon at 5:30 p.m.
Present:  Rose Dillon, Ruth Woodward, Bill Overkamp, Anna Dudas. and Nan Riekse.  Trustees Rule and Bo were excused.
Also in attendance were Matt Lubbers-Moore and Pat Gallagher.

The agenda was unanimously accepted as presented.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:   None

REPORTS

Secretary’s Report:  Motion by Overkamp, supported by Woodward to accept the minutes as read.  Motion passed unanimously.

Library Report:  The Director provided highlights of the written report that board members received prior to this meeting.  Library usage continues to improve, including Fruitport Middle School 6th graders who came and signed up for new library cards.  Matt reported that Calvary School has closed their library for the coming year, so that may also increase our numbers this fall.  
Matt also reported that our library website is finally up and has been updated on our Facebook page, as well.  We can now be found at Fruitportlibrary.org.  

Treasurer’s Report:  A review of financial information was presented by Trustee Dillon. 
A motion was made by Trustee Woodward, supported by Trustee Dudas to approve payment of May 2024 bills totaling $2,747.50.  Passed unanimously by rollcall vote.  Motion by Dudas and supported by Woodward to pay the June 2024 bills totaling $3,262.36.  That  motion also passed unanimously by rollcall vote.  

Building Report:  It was reported that Bill Weimer had a fall and has been convalescing so he has not been available to complete any necessary repairs.  There are some lights in the basement that will require a change of ballast.  He did, however, come in and treat for ants.

OLD BUSINESS

New library locations:  Trustee Overkamp requested a meeting of the library search committee which includes all board members and staff, as well as members of the Friends of the Fruitport Library and former board member, Josh Datte.  We agreed to meet one hour prior to our next meeting (4:30) on Wednesday, August 21st with the architects that have previously met with the Director.  Matt will invite 2 of the architects he has met with to attend that meeting and the other 2 will be invited to attend the September meeting.  The purpose of these meetings is:  to allow everyone to ask them questions; provide them with an updated list of needs and wants; determine if our present location is feasible; look at other options and their pros and cons.

Boiler Inspection:  Trustee Dillon will ask Forrest Accounting to pay the State of Michigan as soon as the bill comes for that inspection.

NEW BUSINESS

None


PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Pat Gallagher asked if something could be done about the appearance on the outside of the building.  There is a great deal of weeding to be done as well as edging along the sidewalk and driveway.  Trustee Dillon will contact Bill Weimer and see when/if he is available to complete this work.  She will also look into having the windows washed.


The meeting was adjourned at 6:31 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Ruth Woodward

